# Sheriff Hutton

# Village News



Number 564 November 2016

# Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 14<sup>th</sup> October 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd, Dave Smith and Sally Downing. The Clerk was Louise Pink and there were two members of the public present for part of the meeting.

### Planning Applications for consideration – No new planning applications.

After production of the agenda re-consultation documents were received in relation to planning application 16/00965/MFUL – Peckett's Yard. These revised documents related to amended layout and further drainage details only. The Parish Council maintain its original objections to this planning application and wish to add that there is already a fully supported planning application within the village, by both the Parish Council and the community at Mill Lane for 12 affordable houses.

### Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals - None.

### **Notice to Dog Walkers**

Whilst the Parish Council know that the majority of residents are very responsible we are still encountering irresponsible dog owners letting their dogs foul throughout the village, including on the playing fields and on the footpaths. Not only is dog fouling a nuisance it can also be very hazardous to health. Please ensure that you pick up after your dog. If you witness dog fouling and you can identify the owner please contact the dog warden anonymously to report the incident.

### **Next Meeting**

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 11th November 2016 @ 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at <a href="mailto:sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com">sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com</a> or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 9YW.

## Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on Fridays 11<sup>th</sup> and 25<sup>th</sup> October.

# **Health Visitor Drop-in**

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> November** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

# Village Ramble

How time flies. Here we are at the last walk of the Sheriff Hutton rambling season on Thursday, November 24<sup>th</sup>. Why not come along to enjoy early winter on a ramble which taking in Stamford Bridge and Kexby and ending with a pub lunch in Stamford Bridge. We start from Sheriff Hutton village hall car park at 9.30am and are back before 3pm. Don't worry if you don't have your own transport, lifts will be provided.

# **Village Hall Charges for 2017**

Following a review of the Hall's current financial position it has been decided that there will be **no increase** in the hiring charges for 2017. However, in view of the uncertainties surrounding the British economy there will be a review of the prices charged in the middle of the year.

### **Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists**

Our winter programme of speakers got off to a flying start with a talk about Amber by member Dave Newman taking us through the different ages of Amber and the geological areas where it's formed across the world. Our thanks go to Dave for once again broadening our geological knowledge.

Our next meeting will be on **Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> November** at 7.30pm in the Village Hall when Craig Raiston the National Nature Reserves Manager for the Lower Derwent Valley and Skipworth Common will be back to talk to us again. This time he will be talking about the bird ringing programme at the reserve and what they are learning from it.

The winter programme of talks for Field Naturalists is as follows:

**Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> December** – Andy Chapman will be speaking to us about Sustrans (Sustainable Transport charity) their part in improving conditions for wildlife on the National Cycle Network through their Greener Greenways Policy and his work there.

**Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> January** – John Grimshaw, the director of The Yorkshire Arboretum at Castle Howard will be talking to us about trees.

**Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> February** is our **AGM** and your chance to come along and make suggestions for the programme of visits and speakers for the year ahead.

Wednesday 1st March - speaker to be announced

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

# **A Cautionary Tale**

A friend from this area needed an urgent lift into York this week to go to the Bank.

The friend had been telephoned by the credit card company to ask about card transactions over the previous weekend that the company thought were suspicious. They gave details of two substantial transactions of which my friend knew nothing. They gave instructions that my friend should transfer all but a small amount into a temporary account to thwart the fraudsters. They provided an Account number and sort code. The caller was very plausible. Fortunately in the rush to get to the bank my friend forgot the bank cards and it was only when we started talking about it that we realised that the whole thing was a scam. The credit card company was contacted. The suspicious transactions did not exist. They had not requested the transfer of monies to a temporary account. My friend was lucky. **Beware calls of this sort.** 

### **Prime Time**

Prime time is aimed at people with a sporting interest who are less able than they used to be. It is competitive, fun and very sociable. We play a variety of games (seated) including Boccia (rhymes with gotcha!) which was included in the Paralympics, it is similar to bowls, and curling (without ice!) using stones which move on ball-bearings.

We meet every Monday afternoon at 1:30 at Stillington Sports and Social Club. There's plenty of parking and easy access. The cost is £3 per 2 hour session including refreshments (often home-made).

Hope to see you there. Ring 811032 for more information.

Angela Hawker

# Village Hall Logo

The Village Hall Trustees are looking for ideas for a logo to support the work of promoting the Hall and its excellent facilities.

They are to hold a competition which will be open to Sheriff Hutton residents of all ages and there will be a prize for the winning entry.

Full details of the competition will be in December's Village News.

# **Neighbourhood Watch**

At the meeting on Monday 3rd October, 7 coordinators and 3 members of the public attended, with 6 apologies for absence. Unfortunately the scheduled talk had to be postponed, and the Police were unable to be represented. The next meeting will probably be in January, but the actual date and scheduled talk have still to be arranged.

In the last month there has been an incidence of Lamping in the Lilling area, when two deer were killed, and the meat removed from the carcases, which were abandoned. Lamping usually takes place at this time of year in the early morning hours, anyone travelling at that time should keep an eye open for such activity and report to 101. The Police often check out any vehicles on the road at that time, so be aware of that.

The fish sellers and traders reported here last month have apparently turned up in the East Riding, and a property in Farlington was burgled during daylight. In view of the longer hours of darkness it is essential that your property is secure, and be wary of late callers.

I hope to have the next meeting details available for the December News.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator (01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com)

# **Gardening Club**

Although disappointed that our speaker for October had to cancel we were pleased to have Roger Burnett and his colleague speak to us on some interesting research they are compiling on the history of Scarborough Parks; why does Scarborough have a quantity of unusual plants in its parks? An interesting insight into one of our popular seaside towns.

Our last meeting of the year on Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> November at the village hall, 7.30pm, is our AGM, so members only. Not just an evening of business but of food, drink and entertainment. We are still looking for members who are willing to serve on the committee to help run the club smoothly and efficiently. Otherwise if you are doing evening classes in craft, cookery, flower arranging or photography please keep in mind the village show next August where your efforts will be gratefully received.

# **Playgroup News**

A massive thanks to anyone who attended our Quiz Night last month, we had a packed school hall and I think everyone had a great night, we raised nearly £500!! Watch this space for the details of the next one!

Fundraising is vital to the survival of the village playgroup, the voluntary committee is responsible for the running of Babies and Toddlers; a group for parents/carers to attend with their preschool child (0-5yrs) and the Pre-School Playgroup; offering childcare for 2, 3 and 4 year olds. We offer the same opportunities for early years learning as a full day care nursery but around school hours. Our close relationship with school means that our children can have a really smooth transition to school life.

Unfortunately, as more parents return to work after having their children and require longer hours of care we are finding it increasingly difficult to recruit enough children to cover the costs involved in running the Pre-School Playgroup.

We feel our place in the village community is essential, we can offer affordable childcare to allow children to have new and varied learning experiences, socialise and develop their sense of independence, all crucial to support their development. Babies and Toddlers can be a lifeline to new mums who get support and may make lifelong friendships there. The Playgroup has been part of the village for over 45 years and we do not want it close, as has sadly happened this year in Terrington. Please support your village Playgroup, thank you.

www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com 07717 799646

## **Christmas Fair at the School**

The festive season is fast approaching and the PTFA are hard at work organising this year's Christmas Fair which is taking place on 3<sup>rd</sup> December, 1 - 4pm at the school.

This year the fair is raising funds for both the School and Pre-school and will be as fun-filled as ever - we've got Christmas shopping stalls, festive games, hot drinks served with delicious cakes, crafts, raffle, tombolas and lots more! Entry is just 50p (free for kids), so be sure to pop by for a festive and fun way to support your local School and Pre-school. The PTFA Committee

### **Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club**

A big thank you to everyone who helped to make the Jumble Sale such a huge success. The biggest thank you must go to the Jumblies who worked their magic on our piles of jumble and raised an amazing £1,800.00. We also had lots of cakes, tombola prizes and raffle prizes donated and the support from the village as well as the club members was greatly appreciated. We had a great team of helpers on the day so a big thank you to all of them as well. The money will go to rebuild club funds after the resurfacing work, and will enable us to keep improving our playing facilities.

Club Competitions. The Ladies Singles took place on a lovely sunny afternoon and attracted a good entry. The games were closely contested with excellent tennis for players and spectators alike. The winners of the two groups played in the final so Pauline and Andrea, who are used to being on the same side of the court as partners in the Ladies team, now had to face each other. The final was a close match going to deuce in the final game where Andrea managed to edge ahead to become the Ladies champion. Congratulations to Andrea as winner, Pauline as runner up and all the contestants and spectators who made it such an enjoyable afternoon.

The weather was not as favourable for the doubles with a brisk wind for players to contend with. The competition, which was a round robin, was very evenly matched with close scores and the outcome depending on the final games in the last match. Andrea and Fiona kept ahead of Helen G and Christine and so amassed enough games to win the title. The tennis was of a high standard and it proved another enjoyable afternoon. Congratulations to Fiona and Andrea as doubles champions, Christine T and Helen G and Lyn and Jill as runners up and all the players for an excellent competition.

Wimbledon Tickets. It's time to opt in if you want to go into the LTA draw for Wimbledon tickets. Go to the LTA website and follow the links. Not registered as a British Tennis Member? Why not sign up and then become eligible for the Wimbledon draw.

## Kids' Stuff Sale

Saturday 12<sup>th</sup> November Sheriff Hutton Village Hall : 2 - 4pm

Admission - Adults 50p - Children FREE

Please drop off any donations of toys, clothing and equipment between 9.30-11.30 on the morning of the sale.

### **Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club**

Sheriff Hutton CC held its annual dinner and awards evening at The Highwayman Inn on Friday 14th October. There was a great turnout from players past and present and supporters of the club, it was the best attended annual dinner in many years and provided a fitting occasion to reward those who had contributed most to the club in the course of the 2016 season, on and off the field:

1st XI Batting	Geoff Schofield
1 <sup>st</sup> XI Bowling	Ian Bews
1 <sup>st</sup> XI Fielding	Dave Hull
Young Players of the	Ed Ramsden and
Year	Nick Gill
Club person of the Year	John Hatfield

2nd XI Batting	Alistair Hammond
2nd XI Bowling	Tony Fisher
2nd XI Fielding	Dave Chugg
Most Improved Player	Simon Ganderton
Contribution on & off the field	Andy Frank

Finally, a big thank you to all at The Highwayman Inn for hosting the event. The great food and atmosphere really helped to make it a special evening for everyone.

# **Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group**

Our speaker on 12<sup>th</sup> October was Julie Ryan, who has been a volunteer with the International Rescue Corps for 25 years. She told us about the work of the Corps both in this country and worldwide finding 'missing' vulnerable people and rescuing others from natural disasters, including flooding and earthquakes, wherever their presence is requested. They are funded totally by voluntary contributions and we were pleased to be able to help in this way at the end of the meeting.

Our next meeting is on Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> November when we will welcome Sharon Garner to talk to us about the Suffragettes, hopefully in costume! As usual villagers as well as members are welcome to attend.

# St Leonard's, Farlington

### **Remembrance Sunday**

The Service of Remembrance will be held on **Sunday, November 13**th and will start **at 10.45am**. The service will be followed by lunch at The Blacksmith's Arms which any member of the congregation is welcome to join. There will be a charge for the lunch and we need to know in advance how many would like to take part in it. The menu is roast beef or pork with all the trimmings and vegetables followed by a fruit crumble or chocolate fudge cake. A vegetarian option will be available. We look forward to seeing you at the service and if you would like to join the lunch please contact a member of the congregation or ring one of the Churchwardens – Sally Downing on 878745 or Louise Clark on 879626.

### St Leonard's Goes to Castle Howard

By kind invitation of the Chaplain, St Leonard's is holding an Advent Carol Service in the chapel at Castle Howard at 3.30pm on Advent Sunday, November 27<sup>th</sup>. Everyone is welcome and no admission charges apply if you are only attending the service.

# Message from the Jumblies

Your support for our Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning was fantastic. Over a hundred people came along and it was wonderful to see all our regular supporters and lots of new faces too. We had to quickly set up extra tables to accommodate everyone. Bonnie's second hand jewellery stall did a roaring trade with people buying super jewellery at bargain prices and Alan Dykes' wooden model display was as popular as ever. Elaine had us puzzled when she asked us to write rhymes on postcards, but all was explained when they were added to the "Poetree" (get it?). The book and cake stalls, tombola and raffle were busy and the hall was buzzing. Thank you so much to everyone who came along, to those who brought or sent change for the Money Tree and those who gave cash donations. The total raised was an unbelievable £1138.50. (£158 of this was from the Money Tree - please start collecting for next year)

We had another fantastic jumble sale in October. The members of the Tennis Club had worked hard over the past months and had collected trailer and car loads of jumble. Many people brought jumble along on the morning and it took a lot of hard work to get it all sorted ready to start the sale on time. The good cake stall, tombola and raffle, and fine weather to bring out masses of buyers from far and wide, all contributed to a total £1800 being raised. We would like to thank everyone for their support which is greatly appreciated. Our running total for the year now stands at £15,257.

The next jumble sale on the 26<sup>th</sup> November will be the last of 2016 and will be raising money for the NSPCC, working with the Strensall support group. As usual we will be at the hall from 9am to receive donations of clothes, bric-a-brac, books, household linen, shoes etc. The NSPCC have been in existence for many, many years and are still a vital organisation actively involved in protecting children. Please give generously to enable them to continue.

A polite reminder that as we do not have any storage facilities, we are only able to accept jumble on the morning of the sales, unless by previous arrangement with one of the Jumblies. Please do not leave jumble outside the village hall on the previous day as this can affect other bookings at the hall and the jumble could also be damaged by bad weather or be scattered around the area, making it unsaleable.

Please note there will not be a Jumble Sale in December as we will all be busy getting ready for the festive season, as we are sure you will be too. The 2017 sales start on 14<sup>th</sup> January.

We look forward to your continuing support. Penny Bean 878392

# **Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal** Remembrance Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2016.

House to House collectors will be calling on you but if you miss them poppies will be also available from The Post Office, The Castle Inn and the Highwayman Inn. Poppies will also be available for Children to buy from The Village School as well as Snap Rulers and Poppy Bag Clips. Every penny you give is put to good use to support our service people past and present. Please support our local Appeal.

Penny Bean Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser

# Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club

October £25 winners were 60, 74, 109, 153 and 204. November sees the start of subscription renewals for the 2017 draw year, and the trustees hope that existing members will continue to support this important fundraiser for the Village Hall. Newcomers to the village will receive an invitation note giving details of the draw, and the Village Hall Trust. In addition to December's major prizes of £150, 2 of £100 and 4 of £50, there will also be an extra prize of £50, to reflect the 244 membership this year, thus ensuring more than 50% of draw income is paid out in prizes.

# St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

### **SERVICES IN NOVEMBER**

				_	
Sheriff Hutton	6th	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Marton Celtic Eucharist
	13th	10.45am	Joint Remembrance		
	20th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist at Sutton	6pm	Marton Celtic Meditative Worship
	27th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	13th	10.45am	Remembrance		
-	20th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist at Sutton		
	27th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)		
Marton	6th			6pm	Celtic Eucharist
	20th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist at Sutton	6pm	Celtic Meditative Worship
Stillington	6th	9.30am	Morning Worship		·
	13th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	20th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist at Sutton		
	27th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-the-Forest	6th	8.00am	Holy Communion		
		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	13th	10.45am	Holy Communion [said]		
	20th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist		
	27th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

### **EVENTS**

7th November	Village Charity Meeting 7.30pm in Village Hall
15 <sup>th</sup> November	PCC budget meeting 7.30pm - Miss Ward Room

### **NOTICES**

Village Charity – applications to John Oakley - Old School House, 01347-878754 by Wednesday 2nd November please. Late applications will not be considered until March 2014

**Advance Notices – Carol Service** Please note that in response to suggestions, this year's carol service will be more of a celebration of Christmas rather than a traditional Carol Service. It will be held in the Parish Church on December 18<sup>th</sup> at the earlier time of <u>3pm</u> and will feature traditional carols, modern carols, readings old and new and a folk group - followed by tea and cake. We hope that there will be something for everyone. Make a note in your diaries.

**Christmas Eve –** Once again we will not be celebrating a midnight service on Christmas Eve this year due to the interregnum but we hope to see you at 9.30am on Christmas Day for our usual family celebration of the birth of Christ

# **Unpacking Your God**

Since the last minister's letter, I have moved house. Most of my spare moments have been spent unpacking boxes, and while most have been done, there are still some left to do. As I unpack, I experience different reactions. Sometimes I know what is in a particular box and where to go to find something. The things for the bedroom are in the box marked 'bedroom'. Other times I do not know where things are, and have a frustrating search through each box until I find what it is I am looking for (and usually in the last box I come to!). And sometimes I am surprised when I open a box that was packed weeks before I moved and find things I had forgotten about, or things for different rooms packed in the 'wrong' box to fill up space. At times it feels a bit like Christmas unwrapping packages of bubble-wrap and newspaper and seeing what is inside.

We have similar experiences on our journey with God. Sometimes we are sure of God's leading, everything falls into place and we know what to do. Other times it is less clear, and we have to search and seek God's will. Finding God's plan is not always neat and tidy. And there are times when God will surprise us as He meets us in new ways and does new things in us and through us.

Wherever we find ourselves and whatever boxes we are faced with on our journey today, may we also have the assurance that Jesus is always with us.

Revd Elizabeth Cushion

### The Methodist Church

Looking at the church diary, November seems to be a time of anniversaries. On the 13<sup>th</sup> there is Remembrance Sunday when the village and the country will remember the ending of two world wars and the sacrifice made for our today. We do hope you will be able to share in the village service at 10.45am at the Parish Church. The 20<sup>th</sup> is the Sunday the Methodist Church celebrates its anniversary. We remember the old chapel and our present building which opened in 1980 on the same site and in particular we give thanks to God for all the people who have worshipped here and left us such a wonderful heritage. The last Sunday in the month is the beginning of Advent when we celebrate and give thanks and prepare ourselves for the greater celebration of the birth of Jesus Christ in December. Three Sundays in November set aside to remember, we hope you are able to share in them.

### **Sunday Services**

6"	10.30am	Revd Elizabeth Cushion
13 <sup>th</sup>	10.45am	Village Remembrance Service at the Parish Church
20 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Chapel Anniversary, preacher Revd Dr Michael Chester
27 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Advent Sunday. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion)
		•

### **Other Activities**

Mondays	2.00pm	Guild meets in the Miss Ward Room (programme below)
Tuesday	2.00pm	Craft and Chat Group on 15th November
Wednesday	9.30am	Church open for Private Prayer (except November 9th)
-	9.45am	Short Communion service on November 9 <sup>th</sup>
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee and Chat, Miss Ward Room
	11.15am	Advent Study Group (commences November 23 <sup>rd</sup> ) followed by soup and a roll at 12 noon
Thursday	2.30pm	Feature Film afternoon, cup of tea from 2.00pm on 17 <sup>th</sup> November

### **Guild Programme (Mondays 2.00pm in Miss Ward Room)**

- Guild Rally when other Guilds will join us for fellowship and food. The invited speaker is Revd Andrew Foster who is chaplain at York Hospital and also compere for carols at the Barbican at Christmas. There will be tea at the close.
- 14<sup>th</sup> A speaker who is involved with administering Music Therapy for healing in North Yorkshire will enlighten us on the work and benefits.
- 21st A pictorial presentation of a visit to Japan by Caroline Neuff.
- 28<sup>th</sup> We will be entertained by the singing and stories of the Merrybank Singers, a men's singing group.

You will be most welcome to any of the meetings which start with a short devotion, before the programme, and ends by 3.30pm after a cup of tea and biscuits. No charge but a collection to defray expenses before being given to charity is taken.

## **Advent Study Group**

The group will be led by the Revd Elizabeth Cushion from 11.15am and at 12 noon it will share in a light lunch of soup and roll. It is an open meeting for anyone who wishes to explore the events which took place before the birth of Jesus Christ. There will be four meetings in the series up to December 14<sup>th</sup>.

### **Feature Film Afternoon**

A recently released film will be shown on Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> November in the Miss Ward Room at 2.30pm. There will be a cup of tea and biscuit available from 2.00pm. No charge but a facility for a charitable donation will be available. Open meeting.

# UCCC GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY New Year Party - Saturday 7th January 2017.

We're very much looking forward to a special celebration on our 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary. All residents of Lilling, Stittenham and Sheriff Hutton who are aged 60+ (and their partner) will receive an invitation between Christmas and New Year, as usual.

We welcome any offers of help as hostesses, drivers, or to deliver teas out. In the spirit of an all-age community event, the committee and helpers retire at 65, along with helpers, and are then free to enjoy the party as a guest. Any offers of help please to Caroline Hunt (878242). Previous hostesses and helpers will be contacted in due course!

### UCCC Village Auction – Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> May 2017

Every year, the UCCC oversee a village auction which raises funds for the New Year Party or other local organisations. Any village groups who would like to apply to be involved in the planning and running of the 2017 auction are invited to notify the UCCC in writing (UCCC c/o 10, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton, YO60 6QW) by 15<sup>th</sup> December please.

# **Sheriff Hutton History Group**

**The Pickering Murals**, presented by Dr Kate Giles, gave us a fascinating and informative insight into how the Church responded to the changing faiths of subsequent monarchs.

With King Henry VI on the throne all religious artifacts were removed and wall paintings were whitewashed over. In Pickering the magnificent murals caused an exchange between the then incumbent Rev Ponsonby, the Archbishop of York and local Antiquarians which resulted in the attempted destruction of the paintings .. but along came Rev Lightfoot in 1870 who began the restoration of these magnificent murals. Kate gave us a very interesting narrative through the paintings which feature scenes from the Old and New Testaments, bringing the bible to life for the parishioners. If you have the opportunity pop into Pickering Parish church and have look at the murals you will not be disappointed.

### Friday 25th November 7.30pm Village Hall. Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshments.

**4 Cakes a Minute** - an illustrated presentation by Richard Haste who was involved in the four years of Richard III Fairs to raise funds to build the new Village Hall. This humorous wry account will bring back many memories for those who were involved, a lot of hard work but such fun!! If this period of time is new to you please come along and see how the whole village came together for the Fairs, if you were involved your memories / photographs would be very welcome. We can scan any documents to store in the archives.

This will be our final meeting for 2016, it has been a busy year and we would like to thank everyone who has supported us. If you would like to know more about what we do or become a member, please contact Meg 878136 or Beryl 878363 for details.

## **Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club**

# Monthly Prize Bingo Friday, November 18<sup>th</sup>

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Eyes down at 7.30pm

£100 prize special and raffle

# **Sheriff Hutton Primary School**

The last month has continued to be a busy time at school. Our topic for the first half term has been 'Ourselves'. As a way to finish our work the children from Years 1 to 6 went to Eureka, The National Children's Museum in Halifax. They had a fantastic time and really enjoyed all the exhibits, especially the 'All About Me' room and the garage area. Meanwhile our youngest pupils in reception had a great teddy bears' picnic with Mrs Holdsworth.

We have welcomed many visitors into school, including the Fire Service who talked to the children about fire safety, particularly around Bonfire Night. Howard Class participated in a 'First Aid Day' where they were taught basic first aid skills and found out about life saving techniques. Galtres Class has been building on their musical talents with weekly sessions playing a variety of stringed instruments. These lessons will continue throughout the year and the children will have opportunities to perform to their parents and the rest of the school.

The school celebrated Harvest at the Methodist Church. Thank you to all our families and friends who helped to collect an amazing amount of donations for the local food banks. For the rest of the autumn term our topics are more history based with Howard Class studying the Ancient Greeks and Galtres Class finding out about the Romans. Neville and Bulmer Classes are learning about Sheriff Hutton and York.

This month's entry was written by Rosie N and Mrs Stell. You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website <a href="https://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org">www.sheriffhuttonschool.org</a>.

### The Coach Road: Good News

As a result of an enquiry by a villager regarding the legal status of the footpath running along the Coach Road by the Lodge as far as the lake next to Sheriff Hutton Hall, County Councillor Clare Wood has received the following reply from NYCC officers: "It is correct that the Definitive Map Modification Order was confirmed on 30 June 2016 following the Public Inquiry earlier in June. I can confirm that no appeal was lodged within the relevant time period so the footpath now legally exists, as described in the Modification Order as modified by the Inspector. The working copy of the Definitive Map, and the on-line mapping have been updated, and when a revised edition of the Definitive Map is issued the new footpath will be shown. In the meantime the Modification Order is the legal record of the footpath. The Countryside Access section are aware that there are misleading signs that now need to be removed and an officer is attempting to find the owner of the signs, to arrange for the removal."

# Friends of the Village Hall

Christmas Coffee Morning. Saturday December 10<sup>th</sup> From 10 am – 12 noon in the Village Hall.

Admission £1.50 to include Coffee/Tea and Mince Pie or Biscuits. Children 50p

Raffle Tombola Bring and Buy Christmas Cards, small gifts and decorations etc.

A warm welcome for all at this sociable annual event! Donations of raffle and tombola prizes, items for the Bring and Buy and mince pies would be most gratefully received. Tel Margaret 878314

There will be a welcome return of **The Foresters** with an evening of folk music and a supper. Saturday February 4<sup>th</sup> 2017. Further details nearer the event!

There will be a meeting of the Friends to plan these and other forthcoming events as well as look at the future role of the Friends on Tuesday November 8<sup>th</sup> at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends are always welcome. Margaret Fisher Tel 878314

# Farlington Burglary and Hare Coursing

During October there was an attempted burglary in Farlington. A white male, around 5'6" with blue clothes and blond hair was seen acting suspiciously in the village and may be connected to the break-in. Also, a blue estate car, partial registration MD04, with two Asian men and a lurcher type dog suspected of hare coursing, were seen on back lane for an hour towards Woodside Farm. Residents asked to be vigilant and report any suspicious activity immediately to N. Yorkshire police via 999 or 101.

Bus Service 181:
York – Vangarde/Monks Cross – Sheriff Hutton – Castle Howard – Malton
Bus Timetable from Monday, October 31<sup>st</sup> 2016 The timetable, below, has been supplied by Stephensons of Easingwold

					SSH	
Malton Bus Station	-	0900	1115	1350	1515	1620
Low Hutton / High Hutton	-	-	1122	1357	-	1627
Welburn Crown & Cushion	-	0910	1132	1407	1525	1637
Castle Howard Car Park (arrive)	-	-	1137	1412	1530	1642
,		Ψ	Ψ	Ψ	Ψ	С
Castle Howard Car Park (depart)	-	-	1140	1415	1530	1645
Welburn Crown & Cushion	-	0910	-	-	-	-
Bulmer St Martin's Field	-	0915	1146	1421	1536	1651
Sheriff Hutton Church End	0743	0923	1153	1428	1543	1658
West Lilling Goose Track Lane	0747	0926	1156	1431	1546	1701
Flaxton Blacksmith's Arms	0754	0932	1202	1437	1552	1707
Claxton	0759	0937	1207	1442	1557	1712
Sand Hutton Primary School	0802	0940	1210	1445	1600	1715
Hopgrove Toby Carvery	0810	0948	1218	1453	1608	1723
Vangarde for John Lewis	-	0952	1222	1457	1612	-
Monks Cross Poundland	-	0956	1226	1501	1616	-
Elm Park	-	1001	1231	1506	-	-
York Stonebow	0822	1008	1238	1513	1629	1735
York Station Avenue	0828	1014	1244	1519	1635	1741

York Station Avenue	0900	1050	1250	1530	1745
York Stonebow	0908	1058	1258	1538	1755
Elm Park	0913	1103	1303	1543	-
Vangarde for John Lewis	0917	1107	1307	1547	1801
Monks Cross Poundland	0922	1112	1312	1552	1806
Hopgrove Toby Carvery	0927	1117	1317	1557	1811
Sand Hutton Primary School	0935	1125	1325	1605	1819
Claxton	0938	1128	1328	1608	1822
Flaxton Blacksmith's Arms	0943	1133	1333	1613	1827
West Lilling Goose Track Lane	0949	1139	1339	1619	1833
Sheriff Hutton Post Office	0952	1142	1342	1622	1835
Bulmer St Martin's Field	0959	1149	1349	1629	-
Castle Howard Car Park (arrive)	1005	1155	1355	1635	-
	<b>+</b>	<b>\</b>	<b>→</b>	С	
Castle Howard Car Park (depart)	1010	1200	1355	1645	-
Welburn Crown & Cushion	1015	1205	1400	1650	-
High Hutton / Low Hutton	1021	1211	1406	-	-
Malton Bus Station	1035	1228	1420	1705	-

# **MORSE COACHES** ጺ TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com info@morse-coaches.com

# **DUO HANDIMAN**

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

### No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

# **NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING**

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Mobile: 07860 612 622

Tel: 01347 878648

Puddleducks

# York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers Retail. Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

# Angela Mobile Hairdresser

Over 35 years experience

All Aspects of hairdressing Shampoo&Set & Perming

> Tel: 01904 425635 Mobile 07740245642

# PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



## **DENTAL SURGEONS**

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Charlotte Williams

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

# Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

# **Pilates and Swimming** with Linzi

PILATES, Circuit Training & Swimming Instructor (STA)

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons Contact Linzi on 07583 936 246

info@linzifitness.co.uk

### **Puddleducks**

### Award Winning Children's Nursery

Open 7.30-6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

# pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm

(CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

**Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate** 

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

### **CASTLE QUALITY MEATS**

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

# J H WRIGHT & SONS

# COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

# **Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS**

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

### PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

### FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DFCORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185



### **Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor**

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

### Janet Hull

## Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

# ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

### STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

### finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

### **Howardian Contracts**

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

# **Howardian Dental Practice**

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

# WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

**Telephone 878 111** 

# Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

# **MALCOLM COLLINS**

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

## Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

### PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

## Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....

We offer
Fully Insured professional service

Your property left clean and tidy
We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

## **BEAUMONT'S GARAGE**

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

### **BRIAN FARRER**

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs

New and Used Machine Sales

**1** 01653 618 810 07713349240

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

### **Need help with your Computer?**

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC .... sorted in your own home

**Martin Underwood** 

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

**Underwood Computer Services** 

### **CATHY CUNNINGHAM**

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering
Furniture Painting
Advice with Interior Design

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

# THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

# **EDWARD HULL**

BUILDER &

### CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

### J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

### **MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs**

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.i-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

# Flaxton Forge

## Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

# York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

# Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

Wild

All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design &
maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

# STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

**Builders and Contractors** 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173

# RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

# Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

# PETER BELLWOOD

# Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

## JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new rooms, Tiling, Centra

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267 **Village Regular Weekly Activities** 

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but che	ck in church	n for details	
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	12.30pm	Over 60's lunch	Village Hall
				8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.30am	Personal Prayer	Methodist Church			
	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

## **Additional Activities in November**

Addit	ionai	ACHAINES III I	40 VCIIIDCI
Wed	2 <sup>nd</sup>	7.30pm	Field Naturalists Bird Ringing at Skipwith Common in the Village Hall
Thurs	3 <sup>rd</sup>	9.30 – 11.30	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
Mon	7 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Guild Rally in the Miss Ward Room with Revd Andrew Foster
	7 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Village Charities meeting in the Village Hall
Tues	8 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall
Wed	9 <sup>th</sup>	2.30pm	SH Ladies Group <i>The Suffragettes</i> in the Village Hall
Fri	11 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall
Sat	12 <sup>th</sup>	2.00 – 4.00pm	Kids Stuff Sale in the Village Hall
Mon	14 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Music Therapy for Healing
Tues	15 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward Room
Wed	16 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Gardening Club AGM in the Village Hall – Members Only
Thurs	17 <sup>th</sup>	2.30pm	Feature Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room
Fri	18 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
Mon	21 <sup>st</sup>	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Japan – A Pictorial Presentation
Thurs	24 <sup>th</sup>	9.30am	Village Ramble. Meet in the Village Hall car park
Fri	25 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
		7.30pm	History Group in the Village Hall. The Richard III Fairs.
Sat	26 <sup>th</sup>	2.00 – 4.00pm	Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall in aid of the NSPCC
Sun	27 <sup>th</sup>	3.30pm	St Leonard's Advent Carol Service in the Chapel at Castle Howard
Mon	28 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Songs and Stories from the Merrybank
			Singers

# **Dates to Note 2016/17**

Dec	3 <sup>rd</sup>	1.00 – 4.00pm	School Christmas Fair at the School
	9 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	St Leonards Church Grand Prize Christmas Bingo
			in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall
	10 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 12.00	Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning - in the Village Hall!
	16 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Bowls Club Christmas Bingo in the Village Hall
2017			
Jan	7 <sup>th</sup>		UCCC New Year Party in the Village Hall
Feb	4 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall present The Foresters concert and
			supper in the Village Hall
May	6 <sup>th</sup>		UCCC Auction in the Village Hall
July	15 <sup>th</sup>		St Leonard's, Farlington, Barn Dance in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the December Village News should reach the Editors by no later than November 18th